
 
 
   

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE JANUARY 2023 

I hope you had a great Christmas and a Happy New Year and are looking forward to many rallies and chances 

to catch up with other members. 

From the many messages and comments I have received it appears that our Christmas Rally went down well, 

particularly the raffle and desserts, and our next lot of catering is at the AGM unless we have 10 vans at 

Blackheath. I am really looking forward to getting back on the road in a couple of weeks. 

Not much to report this month so I will sign off with the hope we will get to meet each other in early 2023. 

Until then…keep on caravanning 

Neville Henderson OAM JP 

 

 

 

 

Now, what we have all been waiting for…The Darwin Awards, based on the premise that the result of each 
one of these incidents leads to a raising of the intelligence quotient of the whole population: 

                    Here is the glorious winner: 

1. When his .38 caliber revolver failed to fire at his intended victim during a hold-up in Long 
Beach, California, would-be robber James Elliot did something that can only inspire wonder. 
He peered down the barrel and tried the trigger again. This time it worked. 

 



 

In the absence of any Rally photos, I thought I would throw in some schoolboy humour! 

 

          

 

RALLIES 

Reminder 

Our first Rally 2023 is Blackheath.  If you are interested in going please book and let Bob and Liz know. 

Also remember if we get 10 vans or more at a Rally, the Club will supply a Sausage Sizzle. 

 

 

  RALLIES 2023  
 

BLACKHEATH 
February 
1 – 8 
 
 
 

 
Blackheath Tourist 
Park 
67-69 Prince Edward 
St 
BLACKHEATH 2785   
Tel:4787 8101 

 
Bob & Liz Beesley 
 

 
$39 pn for group 
booking 

 
10 sites reserved 
Pet friendly 
 

NORAH 
HEAD 
March 
8– 15 
 
 

 
Norah Head Caravan 
Park 
Park, Victoria Street, 
NORAH HEAD 
Tel: 4396 3935           

 
Committee 
 

 AGM 

Club will supply 
Morning 
Tea/Dinner 
After AGM 
Pet Friendly 

GILGANDRA 
April 26 - 3 
May 
 
 

Gilgandra Caravan 
Park 
53 Newell Hwy 
GILGANDRA 
Tel: 6847 2423 

(after 12.00) 

 
Ray Gardner 
 

 
$36 pn stay 7 pay 6 

 
Gilgandra Show 
 
Pet friendly 

BERRY 
May 31  - 7 
June 
 

 
Berry  Showground 
35 Alexandra St 
BERRY  2535 
Bookings online 

 
Host Required 

Bookings done 
Online at 
Shoalhaven.booka
ble.net.au  
$19 pn 

 
Market Sunday 
 
Pet Friendly 

 
 



Rally Hosts would be great to have even though not essential.  They just need to maybe search out 
some info on a destination and pass on to members at the Rally then write up a short report on what 
we did for the Newsletter.  It makes for a more interesting Newsletter plus people send in photos. 
Any information on what they do contact me or anyone that has done one before. 
 
The Mudgee Rally needs to be booked as soon as possible as it is the Food and Wine festival and is 
very popular. 
 
18th National Rally is going ahead in Barmera S.A. 27/3/2023 to 5/4/2023. State Rally  29/9/2023 to 
3/10/2023 information for anyone interested in going please contact Liane Dijan   
 
 

Joy 

 

      
 

Welfare 

There have been no additional welfare issues reported this month, so again we all seem to be keeping well.     

For issues concerning the welfare of members and their families please contact: 

Wynette Lowe  

 

Happy Birthday wishes to our young members 

 

 

 

 

 ) 

 

 

Note: Committee Members & Members could you please forward your reports & anything else  

you would like to have in the Club Newsletter by the 20th of each month.  
 
Greg Cavanagh  
Newsletter Editor  
                                                     

 
2022/2023 Committee Members:  
President - Neville Henderson  
Vice President - Colin Every  
Secretary - Liane Dijan  
Treasurer - Joy Henderson  
Rally Co-Ordinator - Joy Henderson  
Newsletter Editor - Greg Cavanagh  
Web Master - Lorraine Barrett  
Committee Members - Mick Robinson, Ian Bailey, Robert Beesley, Shaun Bowers, Greg Cavanagh and 
Paul Anderson  
Association Delegates - Robert Beesley, Colin Every  
Welfare Officer - Wynette Lowe  

January 
Joy Henderson (1st); Jan St. Vincent (6th);  Alan St. Vincent (12th); 

Anita Ritossa (14th); Dorothy Wells (27th) 



 

Club Merchandise  
The following endorsed merchandise is available through Lorraine or Terry Bain either by phone  
 
Monte Carlo Shirts (white or blue) Biz Cool (Summer National State Rally)  
Ladies 8-24 Men’s S-5XL $30.00  
Poly Fleece Jackets Navy $38.50  
Add your name $ 5.00  
Magnetic Name Badges $10.00 

  



 


